South. Coast Cactus & Succulent Society A very important BOARD MEETING will be

meeting May 9, 1982 held at 12:30 preceeding our regularly

at the South Coast Botanic Garden scheduled meeting. If you plan to sell
26300 Crenshaw Blvd. any plants (not donate, but sell for a
Palos Verdes Peninsula per centage of the profit) you must

attend this BOARD MEETING where require-

L ments for sellers will be reviewed.

/ A1l club members selling plants should be sure and check the sale procedure sheet
sent out with the March newsletter. You must FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS given on
that sheet or you will not be allowed to sell.. There are still a few important

~details regarding the show/plant sale that need to be discussed and acted upon
so pleas€e be there at 12:30.

OQur regularly scheduled meeting will start at 1:30 where we will v at-lashk, have
the opportunity to mark our club's founding 10 years ago. We will have a finger
foods luncheon (be sure and bring your favorite dips, chipse, fresh fruits,
vegetables, and luncheon meats) followed by a tasty slice of our special anniver-
sary cake.

Our program will be a look backward at the club's past activities. Program
Chairman Tom Rische will present a slide program of our 10 year history includ-
ing a review of last year's show plants. Additional club photographs, past
newsletters, newspaper acticles about us and other documents covering the past
10 years will be presented in three, large green, loose leaf notebooks for your
viewing. Norma Holley took on.the truly arduous task of organizing all this
material that has been kept by past club historians.

Don't forget a "silent auction" will be condusted for the very special editions
by Britton and Rose. Opening bid of $17.50 accepted. More details at our
meeting.

JUNE SHOW NEWS:

Planning to enter a display in our show? Please make reservations no later than
the May meeting for special displays or large (collections) entries. Floor plans
must be drawn up and turned into the gardens for approval. Be sure to ask for
plant hangers, display screens, and specify how many 8 foot tables you will

need and whether you want the tables against the walls or setting free out in

the open floor space. Don't forget that there are gold display bullentin boards.
If your entry can use one effectively please specify. Turn in your written re-
quests to Karen Holley.

Double check your assigned work times! Take out last month's newsletter and re-
read the second sheet. Place your work times,dates, and where you are assigned
on your calendar so you can not forget. For any adjustments in the assigned
work times call Norma Holley at 835-8109 in the afternocon or evening. Remember
the June Show/Sale takes the place of our regularly scheduled meeting and our
reward for all our hard work is the bus trip in October.

A1l club members entries should be identified and labeled
; - prior to the show. Entry forms, registration blanks,

4 fv as well as show entry schedules will be available at
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%ﬁﬁﬁﬁ our May meeting. Entry forms and registration
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